
 

ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT 
 MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

FROM: 
 

R. SUTTON, P. ENG., DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING  

NOTED:   
 

R. FORWARD, MBA, M.SC., P. ENG., GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND 
GROWTH MANAGEMENT 
 

 M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
 

RE: 
 

SOPHIA CREEK WATERSHED AND MULCASTER DRAINAGE AREA MUNICIPAL CLASS  
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT, PHASES 1 AND 2 
PREFERRED RECOMMENDED ALTERNATIVE 
(D03-SO2) 
 

DATE: 
 

OCTOBER 23, 2017 

  

The purpose of this Memorandum is to update members of Council that the Engineering Department is completing 
Phase 1 and 2 of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) Study for Sophia Creek Watershed 
and Mulcaster Drainage Area to determine the best solutions to the drainage problems within the Sophia Creek 
watershed and the Mulcaster drainage area. 

The public consultation process of the Class EA requires that the public, who requested to be kept informed of 
the Class EA process, be advised of the recommendations prior to consideration by General Committee and the 
filing of the project Notice of Completion.  To advise the concerned public of the staff recommendations that will 
be contained in the Staff Report, the attached letter will be distributed.  To ensure that Council has the information 
at the same time as the public, this memo has been provided with a copy of the letter. 

The Final Draft Phase 1 and 2 Class EA Report, which contains details of the preferred alternative, will be 
available in the Councillors’ Lounge for review on October 20, 2017.  A PDF version of the Final Draft Class EA 
report is available on the City of Barrie web page at www.barrie.ca/eastudies then scrolling down to the Sophia 
Creek Watershed and Mulcaster Drainage Area section. 

If there are any questions, please contact Lorran Cooney at extension 4514, or e-mail lorran.cooney@barrie.ca. 

  

http://www.barrie.ca/eastudies
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